
 
 

 

 

 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting held 7.30 Monday 20 August 2018 at Cheltenham East Fire Station 
 
Register: 
Maxine Melling (Chair) (MM) 
Bruce Buchanan (BB) 
Andrew Chard (AC)  
Fiona Clarke (FC) 
Richard de Carteret (RdeC) 
Chris Healy (CH) (Treasurer) 
Lesley Whittal (LW) 
James Hodsdon (JH) 
Andrew North (AN) (Secretary) 
Peter Sayers (PS) 
 
Also present: 
Andrew Booton (AB) 
 

1. Apologies Lloyd Surgenor (LS), Freddie Gick (FG) 

2. Introduction of prospective new trustee 
 Introduction of prospective new trustee 
 AB introduced himself and explained his background and his interest in the Civic Society and 
 specifically in planning. 
 [N.B. AB was invited to stay and contribute during the meeting but left before his appointment 
 as a trustee was considered at the end of the meeting]. 
 

3. Minutes of CIO ExCom meeting of 13 June 2018 

Approved. 

4. Matters arising: 
a. The volunteering form mentioned at item 5 of the last minutes has been placed on the 

website 
b. Also, from item 5 there has been little progress on the issue of online payments. CH 

asked whether anyone else would like to take the issue on and AN agreed to look at 
the options and discuss with MM 

c. JH reported that the winding up of the old Civic Society charity is now complete 
d. The future Chair of the CCS was considered at the end of the meeting.  
e. The brought forward item on working with CBC Planning Committee and membership 

of the CCS Planning Forum was deferred to a future meeting. 
f. CBC will shortly be considering CCS representation on the Cheltenham Development 

Task Force alongside a wider review of membership. 
g. Given the relatively low numbers of people who might attend a new membersÕ party it 

was decided to hold the event on 6 November at 6pm. This is immediately before 
Jeremy WilliamsonÕs talk to the CCS. Action LW/RdeC 

h. MM shared the contents of an email from FG about the Battlefield Crosses project 
which had been awarded a National Lottery grant of £9,800. It was agreed that a 
service of rededication would be a good idea, though FC warned that it would be 
challenging to organise. Action – FG 



 
i. The appointment of Independent Examiner was in LSÕs hands Ð in his absence from 

this meeting CH agreed to look into the issue. 
5. Street Pride Audit 

MM spoke to the emailed report. It was felt to be a successful initiative but the real test will be 
what happens as a result. Meetings will be organised with key stakeholders (such as the MP, 
CBC and GCC) to seek to get actions addressed. 
Approval was given to publication of the report and a Ôthank youÕ event for those who helped 
with the audit. BB advised that an award for the most improved shop front was within the 
scope of the CCS Civic Awards. 
The procurement of hi-viz vests (for a reasonable charge) was supported (PS). 

6. Midsummer Fiesta 

MM spoke to her report. Those Exec Committee members who had been involved did not feel 
that CCS had got much real benefit from involvement and it was decided not to repeat 
involvement next year (though individuals might well want to participate to show support for 
voluntary and community groups generally). 

7. Civic Awards 

BB asked whether the Civic Awards should proceed in 2019 bearing in mind that CCS has 
been given a grant for the purpose by CBC for the current year and a further grant is 
expected to be forthcoming in 2019. The event is expected to take place on 10 April 2019 at 
Chapel Arts and will indicatively cost the CCS £1,000. BB will arrange a suitable speaker. 

8. Weekend use of Parmoor House for art exhibitions 

A group of Cheltenham artists connected with the School of Fine Art and Montpellier Gallery 
are keen to explore the use of Parmoor House for exhibition of their works. There would be 
income to the CCS through a fee and a share of sales. The fabric of the building would be 
protected and the only issue of concern might be the response of neighbours, though it was 
felt that management/restriction of parking would alleviate all likely issues. AN advised that a 
legal agreement be entered into governing the proposed use. (MM) 

9. Reports 
a. Finance 
CH spoke to his report previously circulated. He summarised that CCS is on target to 
make a surplus this year and still has £25k in a charities investment fund, plus the Roger 
Jones legacy. He posed a number of questions on the way forward but in view of the 
shortage of time it was decided to consider these (and a draft grant policy) at the next 
meeting. 
AN indicated that he was insufficiently clear about CCS purpose to feel comfortable about 
determining CCS financial strategy; there were differing opinions on this point and to aid 
consideration AN was asked to recirculate MMÕs strategy paper and a summary of the 
subsequent Exec Committee discussion. 
b. House Committee 
There is some damp in the apartment but otherwise no major issues. There was a feeling 
that the letting agents could have done better in quickly finding a tenant and House 
Committee will consider other options next time. Self-management of the apartment 
letting was discussed though felt to have too many risks 
c. Planning Forum 
The forum is 3 members short owing to illness. Penny Hall, who has been a stalwart of 
the Forum for many years, is unlikely to be able to return. Exec Committee asked MM to 
convey CCSÕ thanks to Penny for her service to the Forum and the town. 

10. Paragon Parade Frontage 

With misgivings on the part of some members (essentially on the basis that proposed 
work would benefit private property) it was agreed to give a grant of £500 and a letter of 
support to the project. (MM) 

11. North Place Car Park 



 
PS is dealing with the email on behalf of Planning Forum and no further action by Exec 
Committee is needed. 

12. Gloucestershire Civic Societies’ meeting on 21 July 2018 

Very brief feedback was given by PS and AN 

13. AOB 
¥ JH spoke to his emailed paper on the proposed plaque commemorating the Blue 

Moon club. On the basis that CCS would incur no cost it was agreed that JH should 
write in support of the proposal. 

¥ FC invited questions on her update on communications and asked that thanks be 
given to Mike Bottomley for securing sponsorship, new venues and activities in 
connection with forthcoming Heritage Open Days. 

¥ After AB had left the meeting it was agreed that he be appointed a trustee of CCS 
with a term continuing until the next AGM at which point the appointment will need to 
be ratified by the membership. 

 
14. Next meeting 

Given the rearrangement of the July meeting to August it was felt that the 5 September 
meeting is too soon for the next meeting and business could satisfactorily be deferred to the 
10 October 2018. The 5 September meeting is therefore cancelled. 
 
 
AN 22/8/18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


